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Strengthened Investor Protections under the draft “Restoring American Financial Stability Act of 2009

The draft legislation includes several significant and long overdue investor protection reforms, and will help to restore the shattered confidence of investors that is critical to recovery and stability of the financial markets.   Key provisions include:

· More effective oversight of financial intermediaries.  The draft bill adopts a straightforward approach to ensuring that brokers who offer investment advice are bound by the Investment Advisers Act fiduciary duty.  This is accomplished by removing the broker-dealer exclusion from the Advisers Act.

· Greater resources and authority for the SEC. It is clear that the rapid growth in investment activity in recent decades has severely strained the resources of the SEC. The draft bill provides the resources adequate to the agency’s responsibilities. The bill also provides additional powers to the SEC to strengthen its work on behalf of investors, including explicit authority to establish an Investor Advisory Committee, and the creation of the Office of the Investor Advocate within the agency as a way to facilitate a greater role for investors in Commission rulemaking.

· Timely and better tested disclosures. The bill provides explicit authority to the SEC to test rules or programs by gathering information and communicating with investors and other members of the public.  The bill also calls for a study of financial literacy and clarifies the authority of the SEC to require disclosure before the purchase of certain investment products. 

· Improved remedies to redress wrongdoing. The draft bill directs the SEC to initiate a rulemaking to prohibit or limit mandatory arbitration, thus facilitating access to the courts where desired and appropriate. The draft also would restore private aiding and abetting liability to those who knowingly or recklessly assist in the violation of our securities laws.

Robust and effective oversight requires not only strengthened government oversight by the  SEC, but also demands that shareholders – the owners of America’s corporations – have the tools necessary to hold management and boards accountable from inside the company.  This is a necessary, market-based complement to the external regulatory efforts of the SEC.   

· Enhanced corporate governance provisions.  The draft bill takes important steps in providing meaningful shareowner oversight of management and boards.  Importantly, the draft clarifies that the SEC has the authority to engage in rulemaking on proxy access, the process through which shareholders are given a meaningful voice in 
exercising their right to vote for board members.  The draft also would give shareholders an advisory vote on executive compensation, another critical reform.  Majority voting and other much needed reforms also are contained in the draft.
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